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Ten have magnanimously condescended to recognize the society as
organized. The executive may count upon the loyal support of the
class of ’06 and it is to be hoped that all the philosophers will dis-
play a kindred spiritin the various duties that fall to their loi dur-
ing the year.

Our local right-half who hails from Lindsay refuses to be put
out of the game, though a dastardly assault was lately made on his
nasal appendage. Jack is good stuff.

HIS EXCELLENCY’S VISIT.

On Thursday, the 28th September, the University was honored
by the visit of the representative of the Pope.  His Excellency cele-
brated the Mass of the Holy Ghost, and addressed the students as-
sembled in St. Joseph’s Church. His encouraging words formed
a fitting close for the exercises of the annual retreat so well cenduct-
ed by Rev. Father Fitzgibbon, C. S. S., and Rev. IFather Corbeil,
of the Cathedral. His Excellency dwelt on the need of character
and firmness in the battles of life and exhorted the students to re-
main true to the lessons learned day by day under the beneficient
mfluences of Alma Mater.

VISIT OF ARCHBISHOP DUHAMEL.

On Sunday, October 8th, the University was honored by a visit
from His Grace Joseph Thomas Duhamecl, Archbishop of Ottawa.
Being about to depart for Rome, to pay his respects to the Holy
Pontiff, he desired to spend a few hours in his beloved Alma Mater
hefore leaving.  The students, hearing before hand of his intended
call, prepared to give him a hearty welcome. Accordingly they met in
St. Joseph’s church, where His Grace spoke to them. Had the place
of rcception not been the House of God, His Grace would have
received a hearty college cheer. But on account-of the sanctity of
the surroundings the welcome had to be of a quiet though none the
less sincere nature.  Messrs. W. P. Derham and C. E. Séguin ap-
proached the altar and read addresses in English and French re-
spectively.  The students wished Mgr. Dubamel a pleasant voyage,
and asked him to convey their good wishes to His Holiness Pius X.
In his reply the Archbishop thanked them for the’r addresses, and




